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County Councillor Russell Goodway  Cabinet Member, Investment & Development  
My ref  :  RVG/Scrutiny  15 October 2017  County Councillor Nigel Howells Chair, Joint Economy & Culture and  Environmental Scrutiny COMMITTEE County Hall CARDIFF CF10 4UW Dear Nigel 
 JOINT ECONOMY & CULTURE AND ENVIRONMENTAL SCRUTINY 
COMMITTEE: CONSIDERATION OF CALLED – IN DECISION  
CAB/17/11: 13 SEPTEMBER 2017 
 
I apologise for the delay in replying to letter dated 13 September 2017 regarding 
the call-in of the ‘Funding the New Bus Transport Interchange’ decision. 
 
I am pleased that Joint Scrutiny Committee’s decided not to refer the matter back to 
Cabinet as it allows us to move the project forward in line with the earlier decision 
of the Joint Scrutiny Committee.  
 
As you know, the completion of the Transport Interchange is a priority for Huw 
Thomas new administration and we will continue to work hard to ensure a high 
quality facility is delivered.  The Cabinet will, of course, ensure that we undertake 
the necessary due diligence as well as robust financial and legal appraisals.  
 
I will keep the scrutiny committees informed on progress.  
  Yours sincerely  

   RUSSELL GOODWAY CABINET MEMBER, INVESTMENT & DEVELOPMENT 

 


